
 

 

 

  

                                                                                                                                               

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

            

 

          

 
 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
  

 

 

 

 

 
Our Fraternity Council 

 

Minister:      Bob Longo, OFS    
                      410-921-0040  
 

V. Minister:   Ed Burgee, OFS          
                      410-788-2718 
 

Formation:   Geri Flynn, OFS     
                      410 730-4395 
 

Secretary:     France 

                      Staudenmann OFS   
                      301-294-3085 

Treasurer:     
                      Michael  

                      Radcliffe OFS    
                      301 310-5204 
 

Councilor:    Lita Maisel OFS    
                       410 747-2374 
 

Spiritual Assistant:  
  Br. Lawrence LaFlame, OFM. Conv      

         410 531-2800               
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Evening Prayer 
 

 
The Fourth Sunday in 

ADVANT  

  
 

ST. JOSEPH CUPERTINO FRATERNITY 
Enkindle the Fire of Mercy in our Hearts 
Our Next Gathering December 18, 2016  

 
Laudato Si (Praise be to you – On Care For Our Common Home), Paragraph 30 

“Even as the quality of available water is constantly diminishing, in some places 

there is a growing tendency, despite its scarcity, to privatize this resource, turning it 

into a commodity subject to the laws of the market. Yet access to safe drinkable 

water is a basic and universal human right, since it is essential to human survival 

and, as such, is a condition for the exercise of other human rights. Our world has a 

grave social debt towards the poor who lack access to drinking water, because they 

are denied the right to a life consistent with their inalienable dignity. This debt can 

be paid partly by an increase in funding to provide clean water and sanitary services 

among the poor. But water continues to be wasted, not only in the developed world 

but also in developing countries which possess it in abundance. This shows that the 

problem of water is partly an educational and cultural issue, since there is little 

awareness of the seriousness of such behavior within a context of great inequality.”                  

                                                                                                               ~ Pope Francis                                                                       
 

 

MINISTERS MESSAGE 
  

Dear sisters and brothers in Francis and Clare,  
 

Christmas is almost upon us and the hustle and bustle will be behind us and we can 

turn our full attention to the real reason for the season. Many of us will be attending 

office parties, visiting family and friends during the holidays. Let us not lose sight 

of why we celebrate this wonderful time of the year, let us keep Christ as the 

centerpiece of this joyous occasion. Let us also not forget those who are less 

fortunate, this year we have selected our Christmas family and have invited them to 

attend our December 18th gathering potluck dinner. Your fraternity council is 

asking that each person attending this year’s gathering brings three non-perishable 
food items. We are also asking you to bring one of the following items, by using the 

alphabet letter of your last name: 
 

(Alphabet A-H) Baby Jackson (20 months old): Boys size 18- 24 months, cloths, 
snowsuit, boots, hat, gloves, scarf - loves anything that lights up and sings  
 

(K-L) Marian (5 year old girl, just started Kindergarten):  Girls size 7-8, cloths, shoe 
size 12, winter jacket, boots, hat, gloves, scarf - enjoys baby dolls and dresses 
 

(M-R) Eric (13 year old teenage boy): Gift cards from Dicks Sporting Goods, Kohl's for 
shoes and clothing 
  

(S-Z) Single Father, age 54 (Widower with 3 children): Gift card from Home Depot, 
Barnes & Noble 
 

Please bring your gift already wrapped and place the name of the person receiving 

the gift.  If you have any questions please contact Karan Bevers at: (410 818-7099) 
      

Thank you for your Franciscan charity 

 
And finally, our theme for 2017 is “Living Our Spirt Filled Rule” 

 

~ Your Fraternity Council 

 

 

 

http://w2.vatican.va/content/francesco/en/encyclicals/documents/papa-francesco_20150524_enciclica-laudato-si.html
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Please Pray For … 

 

Connie Baker, OFS 

Patrick Caughy, OFS 

Marlene Feaga, OFS 

Mary Ferrara, OFS 

Marie Lindung, OFS 

Jim Manning, OFS 

Georgianna Papazian, OFS     

Nancy Seaton, OFS 

Jim Tebo, OFS   

Message from Br. Lawrence 
 

Brothers and sisters in Francis, 

 

The year is quickly coming to an end. I am sure that we are all aware of that but 

that means the new Church year has begun. The season of Advent is a season of 

preparation but it is oftentimes misunderstood. Many think of Advent as a 

preparation for the feast and season of Christmas and that is a good thing. As we 

go through the Advent season we prepare to recall the birth of Jesus, the time 

when “the Word was made flesh and dwelled among us.” Over the years I have 

come to a personal understanding of this celebration being the one that is the 

single greatest event in the history of the world. God becoming human when, as 

Scotus tells us, he had no need to do so. According to Duns Scotus the Son would 

have become human regardless of the actions of Adam and Eve. Jesus is the 

model human being, the perfectly good human being which we are all called to 

live like. Francis of Assisi did that extremely well and it is this aspect of Francis 

which we try to follow. Without the Incarnation we would have no idea as to how 

to be truly human. 

 

Yet, Advent is a two-fold anticipation for we are also preparing for a second 

coming. Many people seem to have forgotten this element. Notice that the first 

two weeks of readings at Mass refer to the eventual second coming. This one can 

happen at any moment and we must be prepared for it. Many forget this aspect of 

the season and concentrate only on a past event, important as it may be. Still, we 

ought not to forget that at the second coming we shall be judged according to how 

well we followed the person of Jesus. 

 

Take some time to pray and think about both of these elements. I do not think that 

taking some time to time from recalling the past to consider the `end times’ will 

make one’s Christmas any less of a celebration than we remember. 

 

For myself, I wish for all of you a blessed and joyous Christmas season. 

Pax et bonum, Br. Lawrence 

 

 

 
 

January 15th 

Extraction of Saints and renewal of promises for professed 
 

February 19th 

Welcome our new Inquiry Class 

                                        Introducing Apostolates 

                                        Introduction to our theme for the year 

                                        Br. Lawrence on “Growing of the Fraternity” 
 

March 19th 

Contemplation of the Rule 
 

 
 

 

 

 

 
OUR DECEASED 

BROTHERS AND SISTERS 
 

Deacon Tom Bello, OFS 

Frances Bastress, SFO  

Joe Bezila, SFO 

Jerry Cichowicz, SFO  

Shirley Costello, OFS 

Joe Cykoski, SFO 

Stella Cykoski, SFO  

Claire Lee Davison, SFO 

Adela Duff, SFO 

Donna Duncan, SFO 

Charles Ferrara, SFO  

Dolores Fritz, OFS 

Marilyn Gilson, SFO 

Richard Hall, SFO  

Joy Kubricky, OFS 

Frances Langbehn, SFO  

Bob Lewis, SFO  

Jean Manning, OFS 

Yvonne Proch, SFO  

Betty Taylor, SFO 

Bud Tenley, SFO  

Regina Yeager, SFO  
Dorothy Zalewski, SFO   



   Remembering Your 

Profession Anniversary 
 

Kevin Corcoran, OFS           12/16/09 

Marie Lindung, OFS            12/16/09 

James Soltysiak, OFS          12/16/09 

 

 

Christmas Traditions 
 

   In Bethlehem the town where Jesus was born is the site of the Church of 

the Nativity, which is ablaze with flags and decorations on every 

Christmas. On Christmas Eve natives and visitors alike crowd the church's 

doorways and stand on the roof to watch for the dramatic annual 

procession. Galloping horsemen and police mounted on Arabian horses 

lead the parade. They are followed by solitary horseman carrying a cross 

and sitting astride a coal-black steed, then comes the churchmen and 

government officials. The procession solemnly enters the doors and places 

an ancient effigy of the Holy Child in the Church. Deep winding stairs 

lead to a grotto where visitors find a silver star marking the site of the birth 

of Jesus. 

   The Christmas season in Italy goes for three weeks, starting 8 days 

before Christmas known as the Novena. During this period, children go 

from house to house reciting Christmas poems and singing.  

   In some parts shepherds bring musical instruments into the villages, play 

and sing Christmas songs.  

   In the week before Christmas children go from house to house dressed as 

shepherds, playing pipes, singing and reciting Christmas poems. They are 

given money to buy presents.  

   A strict feast is observed for 24 hours before Christmas Eve, and is 

followed by a celebration meal, in which a light Milanese cake called 

panettone is served.  

   Presents and empty boxes, are drawn from the Urn of Fate - lucky dip, 

which always contains one gift per person. By twilight, candles are lighted 

around the family crib known at the Presepio, prayers are said, and 

children recite poems.  

   At noon on Christmas Day the pope gives his blessing to crowds 

gathered in the huge Vatican square.  

   In Italy the children wait until Epiphany, January 6, for their presents. 

According to tradition, the presents are delivered by a kind ugly witch 

called Befana on a broomstick. It was said that she was told by the three 

kings that the baby Jesus was born, she was busy and delayed visiting the 

baby.  

   She missed the Star and lost her way and has been flying around ever 

since, leaving presents at every house with children in case he is there. She 

slides down chimneys, and fills stockings and shoes with good things for 

good children and it is said leaves coal for children who are not so good.  
 

by Michela Sacchi 
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November – 2016 
 

Beginning Balance:         $   657.22  

     Income                           155.00   

                           Total      $   812.22 
 

Expenses: 
 

Brother Lawrence           100.00 

Franciscan Friars           100.00 

Profession Materials                79.92 

Fr. Heine–November Mass   100.00 

Music – November Mass      100.00 

Web & Banking Fees             23.00      
 

     Total      $   502.92 
 

Ending Balance:      $   309.30 
 

Thank You for your monthly 
contributions 

 

    Contributions are Tax Deductible 

December Birthdays 

  
 

 

         

 

 
       
   
Denise Donaldson, OFS          12/10 

Joan Bundy, OFS                    12/15 

Edward Burgee, OFS         12/17 

Diane Witherspoon, OFS        12/18 

John Handiboe, OFS         12/18 

Mark McPherson, OFS         12/23 

__________________________ 
 

FOOD FOR THOUGHT 
 

“Christmas gift suggestions: 

To your enemy, forgiveness. 

To an opponent, tolerance. 

To a friend, your heart.  

To a customer, service. 

To all, charity 

To every child, a good example. 

To yourself, respect.”  

                           - Oren Arnold 
 



Franciscan Center Appeal and Fraternity Apostolate 2017 
 

Our Fraternity has been asked by Franciscan Center social worker, Sr. Mary Jean 
Quinlivan OSF, to provide personal care items for homeless guests of the Center in 
Baltimore City.  Sr. Mary Jean has cited a pressing need for these items as greater 
numbers of men and women are coming to the Center daily.  Often these supplies 
are few and so those asking for them are left without them. Winter is an especially 
dangerous and stressful season for those without homes and shelter. 
 
Our Council has kindly granted this request and has asked me to coordinate 
efforts to provide these needed supplies for the coming year. I will plan the 
collection and delivery of these gifts for 2017. Anyone interested in assisting me is 
welcome to join this outreach representing our fraternity - especially those of us 
who live or work in or near Baltimore City. Also, I will provide updates as our 
planning develops in the new year. 
 
Beginning in January we will provide at our gatherings a labeled collection box for 
donations. Looking ahead therefore kindly plan to bring these products to share with 
our brothers and sisters to help them maintain their human dignity and health. 
They are easily available at Dollar Stores. 
 

Personal Care Requested Items 
 
Hand sanitizer 
Hand and skin moisturizer and lip balm 
Bars of soap 
Hand wipes and towelletes 
Disposable razors 
Toilet paper and Kleenex 
Tooth brushes, toothpaste, small bottles of mouth wash 
Wash cloths and small towels 
Women`s hygene products 
Clean white sox 
Small bottles of shampoo and body wash 
Deoderants 
 
Many thanks and blessings on behalf of Sr. Mary Jean and our brothers and sisters 
receiving your generosity,  
Patrick Caughy, OFS 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

General Constitution 

of the  

Secular Franciscan 

Order 

December 8, 2000 

 

 Article 3 
 

1. The secular state 

characterizes the 

spirituality and the 

apostolic life of those 

belonging to the SFO. 
 

+-659 

 
                                                
 

      

 

 

 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

OUR GATHERINGS – All should make every effort to attend our gathering every month. If you are 

unable to attend due to illness, work or family obligations, contact a council member (see page 1 for 

telephone numbers).  If you are a candidate or are professed and miss a gathering, please send your 

check for the Common Fund to:                            
                                                                                                         Michael Radcliffe, OFS               

                                                            6324 Morning Time Lane          

                                                            Columbia, MD  21044  

 

Editor: Bob Longo, OFS blongosfo@gmail.com Fraternity Website:  http://stjosephcupertino.sfousa.org/ 

 

At the Friary 
 

Chapel Open Daily  

From 9 AM – 5 PM  
 

Noon Mass everyday 
 

All are Welcome 
____________________________________ 

Reconciliation  
 

Wednesdays from 4 - 5pm., and 

Monday through Saturday at 

11:30am. 
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